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October 29, 2021

Missouri Public Service Commission
200 Madison Street

P.O. Box 360

Jefferson City, MO 65102

RE: Missouri RSA 5 Partnership a/k/a Missouri RSA No. 5 Partnership
Relinquishment of ETC Designation, effective December 31, 2021

To the Missouri Public Service Commission:

Missouri RSA 5 Partnership a/k/a Missouri RSA No. 5 Partnership d/b/a Chariton Valley
Wireless Services (“MOS5”), in compliance with federal law, including 47 U.S.C. §214(e)(4) and
47 C.F.R. §54.205, and Missouri regulations, including 20 CSR 4240-31.015(4), hereby notifies
the Missouri Public Service Commission (the “Commission™) that MOS5 relinquishes its
designation as an eligible telecommunications carrier (‘ETC”) in Missouri, effective December
31,2021. The Commission designated MOS5 as an ETC in Case No. TO-2006-0172, with an
effective date of October 1, 2006.

Numerous other ETCs will continue to serve the area in which MOS currently is an ETC
including numerous other providers of mobile Lifeline service in Missouri. See, e. g., Attachment
L. MOS has provided notice to its current Lifeline customers that they will no longer receive
discounted Lifeline services from MOS after December 31, 2021, and MOS will provide
guidance on how its Lifeline customers can obtain discounted Lifeline services from another
provider. Attachment II sets forth the text messages that MO5’s Lifeline customers have or will
receive, along with information that will be posted to MO5’s website.

Please contact me if you have any concerns or questions.

Respectfully submitted,

Kirby J. Und%

President and CEO

Attachments
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Attachment I1
Text to MOS Lifeline customers

Text One: Chariton Valley Wireless Services will no longer be providing Lifeline service in
Missouri as of December 31, 2021.

Text Two: If you wish to continue to receive discounted Lifeline service, you must choose a new
Lifeline provider.

Text Three: Visit https://www.lifelinesupport.org to locate another Lifeline provider and to find
out how to switch to a new provider.

Text Four: If you do not transfer your Lifeline service prior to December 31, 2021, you will be
de-enrolled from the Lifeline program and your Lifeline service will be discontinued.

Text Five: Additional information about transferring your Lifeline service can be found at
https://cvalley.net/lifeline-assistance-program/

Linked Information on MOS Website

Re: Your Missouri Lifeline Phone Service

Chariton Valley Wireless Services will no longer be providing Lifeline service in Missouri as of
December 31, 2021. In most cases, existing Lifeline customers may transfer their Lifeline
service to another Lifeline provider. Visit https://www.lifelinesupport.org to learn about other
providers in your area and for information regarding how to switch to a new provider.

If you do not transfer your Lifeline service prior to December 31, 2021, you will be de-
enrolled from the Lifeline program and your Lifeline service will be discontinued. Should
this occur visit https://www.lifelinesupport.org for information regarding how to re-enroll.




